Report 4:  WAC 480-123-080(1)(b):  The Company reports as follows:  

As they are known to the Company at the date of this Report, the planned investment and expenses related to Washington state for the period October 1, 2012, through December 31, 2013, that the Company expects to use as a basis to request federal high-cost support are expected to be relatively similar to those investments and expenses the Company has set forth in its information filed under Report 1, above, taking into account normal fluctuations in investment and expense levels.  The Company expects that levels of expenses will remain relatively the same as those it experienced in calendar year 2011, subject to the effects of inflation and other commonly experienced changes in cost of labor and materials.  The Company does not anticipate major adjustments in staffing levels for the relevant period.  The Company’s investment plans directly affecting federal high-cost supported services offered by it in its designated ETC service area do not include a major construction project at the present time.  The Company expects that it will have relatively the same level of investment related to maintenance, replacement and minor upgrades of equipment and plant as occurred in calendar year 2011.  The Company has not completed its budgeting process and does not have final numbers prepared for investment and expense levels for 2013.  

The expected benefit to customers from the anticipated investment and expenditures is that customers will continue to receive a high level of telecommunications service.


